John Howe, President

Faculty Senate

December 12, 2005

Jon Whitmore, President

President’s Office

Texas Tech University

Dear President Whitmore,


At the Faculty Senate meeting on December 7, the Senate unanimously endorsed a report from Senate Study Committee D, which recommended changes in OP 68.01, the document devoted to “Communications and News Media Policies and Procedures.”   A marked copy, incorporating the proposed revisions, accompanies this letter.  My impression of the will of the Senate in this matter is that the senators are less concerned with the exact new wording proposed (some changes were not brought up on the Senate floor for any specific discussion or debate) than with the need to make this document more faculty friendly and more practical.  

In its present form OP 68.01 is not a real world policy.  Faculty members are frequently consulted about their areas of expertise by the media, usually at short notice as reporters and television crews race to meet deadlines.  Most such queries could be construed by some hypercritical spectator as “of a controversial or questionable nature” inasmuch as they would not be timely news items unless they did touch on contemporary concerns.  Moreover, many faculty members, by virtue of their leadership roles in the university or the community, are asked to respond to questions about the university and its policies that go beyond their areas of academic expertise.   In general, they respond politely and judiciously, mindful of all the work they have invested in Texas Tech and of the welfare of the institution that pays their salaries.  But all of this communication becomes much more onerous, and in some deadline circumstances even impossible, under an OP which mandates, in a blanket fashion, pre-notification for “controversial issues” and post-notification for all media contacts of whatever sort, presumably even for talking to the student reporters of the Daily Torreador. 

The case for requiring prior restraint and subsequent monitoring would be stronger if there were some clear harm to be avoided.  However, I and other members of the Senate are unaware of any recent incident where the image of Texas Tech was detrimentally affected by contacts between faculty members and the media.  If such contacts were problematic, then News and Publications would not be routinely directing media people to our relevant university experts.  

The OP should really be advisory in nature.  Of course, it should remind readers that the university has definite rules regarding the use of its symbols and trademarks.  But it should helpfully emphasize the willingness of News and Publications to provide advice on faculty media contacts, especially when these might concern sensitive topics.  It might note that faculty members, out of professional courtesy and respect for the university community, ought to advise News and Publications and other relevant offices if a particular media contact might reasonably be foreseen to require some sort of follow up response by the university.   An advisory policy would avoid all sorts of red tape.  Yet it would still remind faculty members that when they speak to the media they should keep in mind the best interests of the university.

The senate recognizes that the present OP 68.01 originated on the system level and the the University President cannot change it directly.  However, your efforts to get this document modified would be greatly appreciated.






Sincerely,

Copy to Provost Marcy 

